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MEETING 166
Tues 14th JUNE 2016
MINUTES 166
F.
OPEN FORUM 

F.1
Two boys from Applewood Heights asked if new football goalposts could be installed on the playing field: 

All Members were sympathetic to this request so the Clerk will now take this forward:  ONGOING to 167 
F.2
SC Cllr Steve Charmley reported on various matters throughout this Meeting 166 in particular the Meeting at the Ironworks with the Minister on A5 Dualling  and the Meeting in Shrewsbury Guildhall on Devolving SC Services to Parish and Town Councils.  ONGOING to 167 ~ and see also Minute 8.2  below ↓ NOTED 
1.
ATTENDANCE   at WFPC Routine Meeting 166 held at 7.30pm in West Felton Methodist Church Hall: 
1.1
Present  Parish Cllrs:  Chair Ed Nicholas,  Roger Hampson,  Kay Kynaston,  Dianne Barnes,  Pat Mabe,  John Houghton,  Plus SC Cllr Steve Charmley.   Plus Ian Hutchinson Parish Clerk.  Plus 2 boys from Applewood Heights.  NOTED     1.2  Apologies from   Cllrs:  David Curtis,  Chris Jones,  Carole Coles,  Marian Hesketh and Rachelle Lloyd Jones were all ACCEPTED.   All AGREED 
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   Meeting 166 held on Tues 14 June 2016:  NONE were received.  

3.
PREVIOUS MEETING 165   held on Tue 10 May 2016 

3.1
Minutes 165  The Chair signed the minutes of the last meeting as a true and accurate record.  All AGREED 
3.2
NO matters arose from the minutes:  and there were NO ongoing items from previous meetings.  NOTED 
4.
PLANNING MATTERS  
4.1
NO Planning Applications  were received at the Parish Office during this month of June 2016.  NOTED 
5.
PARISH MATTERS 
5.1
Dualling of the A5 in Shropshire  Ironworks Meeting with the Minister on 27 May'16.   Clerk's Report: 
     a.
After phoning ALL West Felton Parish Councillors this is a summary of my presentation to the Minister: 


The majority of West Felton Parish Councillors SUPPORT the scheme in principle.   However for sound local reasons a minority of the West Felton Parish Councillors strongly OPPOSE the scheme but ALL the Parish Councillors unanimously agree that the project will take many years to complete so meanwhile the Council would like to see various much needed Short-term SAFETY MEASURES such as roundabouts at Shotatton and Queens Head;  speed cameras at black spots; and off-set double white lines to permit safer intermittent overtaking in the wider sections of the A5. This Clerk's Report was unanimously APPROVED 

     b.
The Minister stated that there will be NO funds for this project until 2020 at the very earliest.  NOTED 
5.2
Proposed New A5 Safety Measures   Off-set double white lines.  Shotatton+Queens Head roundabouts.  


Speed cameras at black spots. After receiving the Clerk's Report above Members supported these proposed road safety measures.  The Clerk will now email Highways England to request all of them.  All AGREED 
5.3
Burial Ground  Memorial Wall  The very top surface of the re-pointing is flaking in a few places but the underlying structure of the cement seems perfectly sound.  The Clerk will keep a watch on it.  ONGOING 
5.4
Suckleys Anaerobic Digester  Rednal residents complaints about unsocial working hours:  see SC's reply: 


The reply from Caroline Beasley was noted and SC Planner Graham French's explanation of his review of the vehicle movements and his follow up of the approved hours of operation was accepted.  All AGREED 
5.5
New Vehicle Activated 30 mph Sign  for Queens Head:  The Clerk's Site Meeting Report: 
     a.
SC Traffic Officers have agreed to install a one sided solar powered 30 mph VAS in the verge on the right hand side of the road opposite the first house on the left as you approach from West Felton.  ACCEPTED 

     b.
To speed up the process WFPC has agreed to make a financial contribution to the project.  All AGREED 
     c.
The Clerk will now email the SC Traffic Officers and make a firm order for a new VAS.   All AGREED 
6.
ADMINISTRATION  

6.1
Finance  Cashbook-17 line 08   Bank Statement 263 at 5 May'16  =  £52,837.74   VERIFIED by members 

6.2
West Felton-Greenfingers Initial Contract-166  Yearly cost: £2481.60 paid by monthly SO of £206.80 

     a.
Cllr Chris Jones has kindly offered to update our original P&W contract but this will take some time and so meanwhile WFPC and Greenfingers have mutually agreed to use the Clerk's Initial Contract-166 based on a seamless continuation of exactly the same grass and hedge cutting maintenance work schedule as done by P&W for several seasons previously.  Clerk to liaise with former P&W man Graham Evans.  All AGREED 
     b.
Whenever Chris Jones' update is completed it will be forwarded to Greenfingers for signing.  All AGREED 
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7.
ACCOUNTS   Meeting 166   Date: Tue 14 June 2016
Financial Year-17

The following routine accounts were all duly PAID at this meeting:   All AGREED 
	Min
	Chq
	DATED
	Minute
	PAYEE/PAYER                 ITEM DESCRIPTION
	CATEGORY
	£ CREDITS
	£ DEBITS
	BALANCE

	7.1
	406
	14.06.16
	166-7.1
	Ian Hutchinson   Clerk's Net Pay:   Apr May Jun'16
	PAY-17a
	0
	936.00
	49473.52

	7.2
	407
	14.06.16
	166-7.2
	HMRC  Ian's tax PAYE-16a  for Apr May Jun 2016
	PAYE-17a
	0
	234.00
	49239.52

	7.3
	408
	14.06.16
	166-7.3
	West Felton Village Hall Hire:   APM 20 Apr 2016
	ROOM-17b
	0
	30.00
	49209.52

	7.4
	409
	14.06.16
	166-7.4
	Highline Electrical Ltd      Repairs to Streetlight-39 
	LIGHTS-17c
	0
	102.00
	49107.52

	7.5
	410
	14.06.16
	166-7.5
	Greenfingers Ltd  Grass cutting   during May 2016 
	GRASS-17a 
	0
	206.80
	48900.72


8.
EXTERNAL ITEMS  including routine mail and any other general information from outside the parish. 

8.1
Centenary Fields  +Fields in Trust  +National Playing Field Association  undated circular via Cllr Curtis: 

Cllr Pat Mabe took this paper away for further study ~ she will bring it back to Meeting 167 if appropriate. 

8.2
Any Other Points of Interest  arising from external emails which the Clerk has forwarded to members: 
     a.
Devolving SC Services to Parishes  See Clerk's Email of Tues 14 June 2016 with his Clerk's Report from an SC Meeting at Shrewsbury Guildhall which he attended on Tues 14 June 2016 which was led by SC's Leader Cllr Malcolm Pate and SC CEO Clive Wright who wanted to know whether Parish Councils would form clusters around the Market Towns or otherwise; and what plans and proposals Parish Councils might offer to undertake Partnership Working with SC to continue to deliver as many local services as possible. 
     b.
That same Email of Tues 14 June 2016 contained very useful advice from NALC on this topic.  NOTED 
     c.
 WFPC AGREES in principle to cluster with other Parishes around Oswestry Town Council and to send its elected representative/s to any Oswestry Cluster Meetings and/or SC Co-ordination Meetings.  The Clerk will email this information to OTC Town Clerk David Preston and SC CEO Clive Wright.  All AGREED 
     d.
SC has warned that Partnership Working may require significant additional funding from Parish Councils but if so WFPC will consult its Parishioners before making any increase in Parish Taxes.  All AGREED 
9.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS   plus any items for future agendas may be noted at the Chairman's discretion. 

9.1
Any LATE Correspondence not on this agenda plus any other LATE items of information from the Clerk. 

     a.
An elderly lady phoned the Parish Office regarding her "doorstep deal" with men who offered to do work for her. This may or may not turn out to be a scam so the Clerk will include a warning in his "News 166". 

     b.
SC Officer Leela Cottey has emailed to confirm that our application to list West Felton Playing Field as an Asset of Community Value has been SUCCESSFUL. SC will now notify the owners accordingly.  NOTED 
9.2
Any Other Parish Reports  plus comments and queries from Councillors going in turn around the room: 
     a.
The Clerk tabled an email from Cllr Rachelle Lloyd Jones about the recurrent pothole at the Straight Mile road junction in Queens Head. The Clerk will email SC Roads to ask for a complete re-surfacing.  NOTED 
     b.
The Chairman asked what had happened about the dangerous hedge reported along Holyhead Road towards the Weirbrook junction and Cllr John Houghton reported that both the hedge and also the grass verge at that point were overgrowing the pathway and forcing pushchairs out onto the road.  Clerk will pursue.  NOTED 
     c.
Cllr Kay Kynaston  reported that The Carnival Committee had now completed its project to install some New Picnic Tables on the Playing Field.  The Clerk will now check WFPC's insurance coverage.  NOTED 
     d.
Cllr John Houghton reported some dangerous driving of a tractor coming off the A5. Cllr Roger Hampson will now assist John in reporting this problem to the relevant company.  The Clerk reminded Members that all their contact details are included on the Members List 2016 on the HOME Page of our website.  NOTED 
     e.
Cllr Roger Hampson reported that the Mayor and Mayoress of Oswestry have kindly agreed to open the West Felton Carnival this year so as routine protocol the Clerk will email them a formal invitation. NOTED 
10.
NEXT MEETING 167   to be held on Tuesday 12th July 2016 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Church Hall  


MEETING 166  CLOSED    at 9.30 pm    duration:  two hours exactly. 



CHAIRMAN'S SIGNATURE:  _______________________________________________________



Chairman's Signature   Dated: 12 July 2016 

Ian A. Hutchinson  West Felton Parish Clerk  Tel: 01743 850504  iahutchinson@btinternet.com 
1551 words  Draft-1 printed: 15 Jun'16
West Felton Parish Council
Minute Book Ten
Page 166 a

